
Attachment A – Notice to the Public 

Rutgers University is committed to a working and learning environment for all faculty, staff and students 
that is free from discrimination and harassment, including sexual harassment. The university strictly 
prohibits discrimination and harassment based on membership in certain enumerated protected classes 
(“protected classes”).  Rutgers University operates its programs and services without regard to race, 
color, or national origin in accordance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended.  Other 
classes protected by University policy are religion, ancestry, age, sex, sexual orientation, pregnancy, 
gender identity and expression, disability, genetic information, atypical hereditary cellular or blood trait, 
marital status, civil union status, domestic partnership status, military service, veteran status, and any 
other category protected by law. Harassment is a form of discrimination and, therefore, harassment 
directed toward an individual or group, or experienced by an individual or group, based on membership in 
a protected class, also violates university policy.  
 
Discrimination and harassment compromise the integrity of the university and unfairly interfere with the 
opportunity for all persons to fully participate in the academic, work, and living environment at Rutgers. 
The university recognizes the human dignity of each member of the Rutgers community and believes that 
each member has a responsibility to promote respect and dignity for others so that all employees and 
students are free to pursue their educational and work goals in an open environment, participate in the 
free exchange of ideas, and to share equally in the university’s employment and educational 
opportunities. To achieve this end, the university strives to foster an academic, work, and living 
environment that is free from discrimination and harassment on the basis of membership in the protected 
classes referenced above.  
 
At the same time, the university is committed to the principles of academic freedom and believes that 
vigorous discussion and debate, as well as free inquiry and free expression, are an integral part of the 
university community. 
 
Any person who believes that she or he has been aggrieved by any unlawful discriminatory practice 
under Title VI or under University policy may file a complaint in writing or obtain more information through 
the University’s Office of Enterprise Risk Management, Ethics, and Compliance, seven days a week, 24 
hours a day, by telephone and online. The compliance hotline telephone number is: 1-800-215-9664.  
Reports may be submitted electronically at: http://erm.rutgers.edu/departments/compliance_hotline.html 
 
Transportation services provided by Rutgers University are in part funded through federal funds received 
through NJ TRANSIT and as an individual you also have the right to file your complaint with the Federal 
Transit Administration in writing and may be addressed to: Title VI Program Coordinator, East Building, 5th 
Floor – TCR, U.S. Department of Transportation, Federal Transit Administration, Office of Civil Rights, 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE, Washington, DC 20590. 
 

If information is needed in another language, contact 732-932-7211. 
Si necesita información en otro idioma, contacta con 732-932-7211. 


